June 2, 2011

South Frontenac Township Police Services Board
Time: 9:00 a.m.

Location: Frontenac OPP Detachment - Hartington

Board Members

Present: Mark Tinlin
Ron Sleeth
Mark Schjerning

Staff:

Secre

1.

Staff Sergeant Gary OQuellette
Sergeant Abdu

tary:  Wayne Orr, CAO

Call to Order

Delegations - none
Approval of Minutes
Moved by Mark Schjerning Seconded by Ron Sleeth

THAT the minutes of the South Frontenac Township Police Services
Board meeting held March 10™, 2011 be approved. Carried.

Business Arising

Staff Sergeant Report

From the press releases the board was advised that there has been a
large number of break-ins, many have been solved. Twelve have been
cleared and one individual has been arrested. These break-ins have
mostly been in the north of the township at cottage properties where a
vagrant was moving from cottage to cottage. Overall they have a 50
percent clearance rate on break-ins.

There has been an increase in the number of impaired driving charges
being laid recently.

False alarms and 9-1-1 calls continue to present a resource challenge for
the OPP.

Three young offenders caught 4-wheeling were all fined and the vehicles
had obscured VIN numbers.

As a result of complaints from the Verona area, speed enforcement was
instituted, however the charges were all for local residents. Citizens had
thanked the police for their presence.

With regard to R.I.D.E. program, there was a question; in the summer
are marine vehicles tracked in the same manner. It was noted that only
incidents get recorded.

Correspondence

Oscar Mosquera, Manager, Program Development Section, Ministry of
Community Safety & Correctional Services, re:. RLD.E. Program for
the 2010-2011 fiscal year

This item was routine in nature confirming our allocation to cover over-
time for the ride program.
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(ii)

10.

11.

Diane Smithson, Secretary Treasurer, OAPSB Zone 2, re: Proposed
Resolution — DNA Ident Act.

The proposed resolution on the DNA Identification Act, this has been

passed at the local zone and will be going forward to the provincial
conference.

Public Comment

Other Business

Ron Sleeth raised concerns with regard to the excessive payment for
officers at the G-8 Conference. He felt that the $14,000.00 that one
officer (not from our unit) was reported to have received in one week

was excessive. It was pointed out that this was likely all time being paid
at overtime.

From the zone meeting there was discussion with regard to a
communication initiative. Mark Tinlin indicated that he would prepared
to take this to Council for consideration and that budget for this
initiative could be looked at for the next year.

The R.L.D.E. application for next year has been submitted and approval
is anticipated.

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, September 8%, 2011 at 9:00
a.m.

In-Camera
Moved by Ron Sleeth Seconded by Mark Schjerning
That the Police Services Board meeting move in-camera to discuss
personnel issues. Carried.
Moved by Mark Schjerning Seconded by Ron Sleeth
That the Police Services Board meeting move out of in-camera.

Carried.
Adjournment
Moved by Ron Sleeth Seconded by Mark Schjerning

THAT the Police Services Board meeting of June 2", 2011 be
adjourned. Carried.

Chair Mark Tinlin Secretary Wayne Orr



